	Reported by (Name):


	Steven de Boer
	

	Organization: 


	Roswell Park Cancer Institute
	

	Position Title:


	Medical Physicist
	

	Activity:


	AAMD National Meeting
	

	Meeting Dates:


	June 11, 2012
	

	Meeting Location:


	Atlanta, GA
	

	Payment $:


	
	

	Reasons for Attending or not Attending


	Attend as AAPM liaison to the AAMD
	

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:


	AAMD curriculum writing, AAMD poster presentations, ARRT license requirement to practice Medical Dosimetry.
	

	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	See report
	

	Issues for AAPM:


	See report (Bureau of Labor and statistics support for creation of Medical Dosimetrist, AAMD concern of excess medical physics graduate students)
	

	Budget Request ($):


	
	


Report of the AAPM liaison to the AAMD (American Association of Medical Dosimetrists) regarding the 2012 AAMD Annual Meeting

As AAPM liaison to the AAMD, I attended the 37th annual meeting of the AAMD in Atlanta, GA

I was able to meet with the AAMD board of directors on June 11th, 2012 and the AAMD education council on June 14th, 2012

AAPM Liaison to the AAMD report for 2012

Liaison: Steven de Boer

As liaison to the AAMD, I was able to attend the AAMD board of directors meeting and the AAMD education committee meeting.

American Association of Medical Dosimetrists

Board of Director’s Meeting

Monday, June 11, 2012

8:00 A.M., Eastern Daylight Time

A report of AAPM activities of particular interest to the AAMD was presented and discussed.
AAPM Budget:

The AAPM budget has been running at a $250 000 deficit for 3 of the past four years.  Two previous votes to increase the dues have failed.  There is concern that new initiatives (licensing, patient safety, residency programs) may not be effectively launched.  The AAPM is promoting the need for a dues increase in the upcoming election.

Residency Programs:

The new requirement for eligibility requires graduation for a residency program.

There is concern that there may not be enough residencies in medical physics, mostly in imaging.  Workforce studies show therapy should be close.

Efforts to support traditionally clinical OJT type sites is an initiative of the AAPM, perhaps to have a satellite residency where a larger program takes care of the administrative issues and a local clinic provides the core clinical experience.  The AAPM has started funding requests for this endeavor.

There is significant concern within the AAPM that the increased requirements to become a clinical physicist may reduce the research and innovation being performed.  This is being addressed.

An AAPM committee has developed a common application for residency programs

AAPM Spring Meeting:

ACMP is dissolving, AAPM is implemented a spring program that is more clinically oriented at a given specific topic.  This may also be more appealing to the Medical Dosimetrist.

Encourage Medical Dosimetrist to present work at AAPM meetings.

Qualified Medical Physicists:

The AAPM has contracted with the Conference of Radiation Control Program Directors (CRCPD) to establish a registry of Qualified Medical Physicists.

AAPM is looking to clearly define the levels of supervising for Medical Physics tasks

State Licensure:

A handful of states have successfully implemented licensure for Medical Physicist.  This is a long legislative process. AAPM has budgeted $200 000 per year to this cause. The AAPM may help individual states employ licensing of medical physicists.  MA state licensure is being proposed.
Data Sharing:

Science council is developing a site for AAPM members to share data sets. (Protocols, data etc.)

Error reporting:

 Science Council will also be working on a long-range effort to create a nationwide event reporting system to capture near misses and deviations that are not reportable by regulation. AAPM will not do this alone; ASTRO is moving toward this and AAPM will be an important partner in this effort. Our Workgroup on the Prevention of Errors in Radiation Therapy, chaired by Eric Ford, has produced a report on the data structures to be used in such a system that has been approved by the ASTRO Board and is under review by AAPM. That is a first step, and there will be many challenges, but both of our societies believe that this will lead to significant improvements in patient safety.

AAPM reports:

QA for IGRT and positioning devices are newly released.

Other:
June is election month for AAPM.

AAPM subcommittee on the Training and Practice of Medical Dosimetrists:

I am currently chairing this committee of volunteers and have successfully integrated them into several tasks and projects of the AAMD.  More details of these activities can be found in the American Association of Physicist in Medicine, The Training and Practice of Medical Dosimetry Subcommittee Meeting Minutes from 2011 or July 31, 2012.  These activities include

· AAMD curriculum guide development

· AAMD annual meeting poster session

· AAMD Medical Dosimetry Scope of practice

· AAMD education and research foundation

· AAMD writing competition

AAMD board comments:

The AAMD board would like to obtain a letter of support for their petition to the bureau of labor and statistics in defining the profession of Medical Dosimetrist.  This item will be presented at the AAPM subcommittee on the training and practice of Medical Dosimetry.

The AAMD had concerns that the potential excess of Medical Physics graduates that are not placed in residency programs may influence the Medical Dosimetry job market.  It was discussed that the new MDCB requirements would ensure Medical Dosimetry training prior to obtaining a CMD.  It was also discussed as to the role the AAPM could take in controlling the number of medical physics graduates and available residency programs.
